
      

 

                           LAKE TOWNSHIP       

  
                                 339 Strausser Road, Stoneboro, Pa 16153  Ph: (724) 376-7216  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

Supervisors:  Chairman-   Fred Elder 

 Vice Chairman-  Harry Fairlamb  

       Roadmaster-      Jon Gander                            

June 10, 2019 

 

The Lake Township regular meeting was held on Monday, June 10, 2019 at the Lake Township 

Municipal Building.   

*Present were Supervisors Jon Gander, Fred Elder, Harry Fairlamb and Secretary Deanna 

Yarnell was late. 

*Chairman Elder opened the meeting at 8:30p.m.  Minutes to the May regular meeting were 

read and approved by a motion from Elder, 2nd by Fairlamb. 

 

Guests: No Guests 

 

The Supervisors discussed upcoming work projects.  The Tar and Chip bid through the 

Delaware COG will be starting soon.  Township roads in the project will need to be prepped.  

The weather has been a big factor in road projects this year.  Recent storms have caused 

considerable damage to in the area.  There has been ditch maintenance done this year however, 

the amount of rainfall has caused washouts and flooding where there has never been an issue due 

to the amount of rain we have experienced this year. 

 

Secretary Report: 

 

The Wagler permit for the Lake has been rejected from DEP for lack of information.  Wagler’s 

are working with their engineer and Pat Kelley to fix these issues.  The Township Solicitor has 

been contacted to make a formal request to the Lakeview Area Sewage Authority on Lake 

Township connecting the Wagler parcels at the Stoneboro Lake to the sewage plant per the 

request of Waglers LLC. 

 

The Township received State Police Fine money for the first quarter of 2019 $ 807.79. 

 

Roadmaster Report: 

 

Work on dirt roads will begin with new grader  



Jon Scheistle will start berm mowing as soon as possible  

Tree removal on various Township Roads due to storm damage. 

 

Bills were approved and paid    

 

Correspondence - see file 

 

Treasurer Report: 

• General Fund        $  20,989.58 

• General Savings    $           0.00 

• State Checking     $ 110,178.45 

• State Savings        $            0.00 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:25p.m. 

 

Deanna L Yarnell 

Lake Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

 

 

 

 

          


